
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of November 21, 2017 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by the members, a moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by 
the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 29 members  
 

 Officers present – Ray Cascia (Pres), John Lombardi (Secretary), Dennis Scherer (Vice Pres), Joe Chimenti (Tres) 
 

 Minutes of the October meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s report for October 31, 2017 was read and approved as submitted: total assets $56,67.86. 
 

 Communications:  Thank you from the  Audubon Society of RI for the Club’s $100 donation in memory of Lorrie 
Schumacher. 

 

 Committee Reports: 
o Pistol Team – Robert Gordon reported that the Team has won one of their last two matches since last meeting.  
o Range Report – Damaged lights repaired by Rich Otto. A work party is to be scheduled for Saturday, December 9

th
 

to repair all range ceiling and duct damage. Upon completion a mandatory inspection system will be implemented. 
o Youth Group (Monday evening) – Ed Rytter reported that there were eight youths in attendance and everyone 

enjoyed themselves. There will be a Trap Shoot event scheduled for Sunday, December 17
th

. 
o Youth League (Thursday evening) – Joe Chimenti reported that this group is doing well with consistent youth 

participation. 
 

 Old Business: 
o Joe Chimenti advised members of the PRGC logo clothing and Holiday Party raffle tickets available for sale. 
o The contract for the installation of the stair rail chair lift has been signed and the customized rail is currently being 

fabricated. Installation by the vendor will commence as soon as the material is available. 
o Reminder to all that our Holiday Party will be held on Tuesday, December 19

th
 starting at 7pm at the Blauvelt 

Firehouse. 
 

 Proposed Member Readings: 
o Paul Ceresnak, Fred Jones both first readings. 

 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $65 to the winner, Ed Rytter. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Lombardi 


